Dear 319 Grant Review Committee,
This letter is in regards to the Montana Natural Heritage Program proposal for 319 nonpoint grant funds for mapping of riparian areas and wetlands in the Big Spring Creek Watershed.

I am working with the Fergus County Conservation District with an ongoing 319 grant that have a number of tasks and activities.  Required elements that I will be working on include conducting assessments to update the stream and riparian conditions along Big Spring Creek.  Stream and riparian conditions that are reflected in the TMDL document of 2005 are not accurate and therefore are not representative of current conditions. The assessments that Warren Kellogg and I will be conducting this field season will focus on the stream and adjacent streamside vegetation as it relates to stream stability, habitat, and stream characteristics, etc. This grant proposal may complement this work by providing maps of adjacent floodplain wetlands and vegetation, which may provide a more complete data set of the Big Spring Creek floodplain.

Another element that I will be working on is an Information/Education outreach program that includes workshops, tours, pamphlets, and displays.  As a component of this, we will be partnering with Lewistown Schools to integrate and engage students in some of these activities. Again, this 319 grant proposal would complement these efforts and encourage participation of area citizens and school kids.

Through my previous work with NRCS and now as a consultant, I have had the opportunity to be engaged in numerous projects and activities that benefit the creeks and riparian areas in the Big Spring Creek Watershed, and I am supportive of efforts that will increase our understanding and appreciation of these great resources.

Ted Hawn

Ted Hawn Natural Resource Services

35 Pheasant Drive

Lewistown, Montana 59457

